November 21, 2021

Dear Westfir City Planning Commission Members,

I am writing to express my support for the proposed development of the Trans Cascadia campground and Crows Feet projects. I feel that a well-organized and maintained recreation site for overnight visitors would greatly benefit the overall operation, while maintaining the aesthetic of the surrounding area.

I have been a Westfir resident for over 3 years, and work as the OHV Trails Foreman for the US Forest Service on the Middle Fork District. For the past few seasons, I have also been a shuttle driver for Trans Cascadia Excursions and can attest to their exceptional business management. Nick and Jessi are extremely kind and promote both a remarkably pleasant work culture, as well as a positive and welcoming environment to spend an afternoon riding, or just passing through for a coffee at the café. They are very cognizant and considerate of the surrounding community and make every effort to preserve the beauty and allure of this area that local residents and visitors alike have come to enjoy.

The improvements and additions to their operation and facility thus far have made Trans Cascadia both a visually appealing and hospitable establishment. I really believe in both of these projects, and I am excited to see their plans come to fruition.

Respectfully,

Christopher Beitner

OHV Trails Foreman/Winter Recreation

Christople Beiten

USFS Middle Fork District